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 NOVEMBER 2014 MEETING
Minute of the Meeting held at 1900 hours on Wednesday 12 November 2014, in the Conference Room, Carnoustie High School.

Present

Mr Alistair Crozier, Parent Member, Chair
Mr Kenny Lee, Parent Member, Vice Chair
Mr Mike Butchart, Parent Member
Mrs Gwen Farquharson, Parent Member

Mrs Shona Geekie, Parent Member
Mrs Gail McBride, Parent Member
Mrs Beth Morrison, Parent Member

Mrs Amanda Robertson, Parent Member
Mrs Rebecca Taylor, Parent Member

Apologies
Miss Emily Christison, School Captain

Mrs Fiona Morgan, Parent Member, Treasurer

Mrs Claire Meldrum, Staff
Mr Connor Sturrock, School Captain

In Attendance
Mr Fraser Booth, Head Teacher, Adviser to Parent Council
Mr David Rowe, Staff
Mr Malcolm Finlayson, Secretary
Mr Alistair Crozier in the Chair
	055/14
WELCOME TO NEW MEMBER

Mr F Booth advised that staff member, Mrs F Dalziel, had expressed n interest in being a co-opted member. Accordingly, she was welcomed, in absentia.
056/14
MINUTE OF GENERAL MEETING OF 2 SEPTEMBER 2014

The Minute of the General Meeting held on 2 September 2014 was amended and approved.
057/14
ACTION POINTS UPDATE
Noted.
05814
MATTERS ARISING

a) Camoustie Chronicle

Owing to the sterling efforts of Mrs M Boyd, the publicity afforded by the Guide and Gazette had increased substantially, with a large feature in the current week’s edition.
Approaches by Guide and Gazette staff for material were being welcomed.

059/14
PLANNING FOR GENERAL SUBJECT TOPICS
Mr F Booth agreed to invite the pupils who had participated in the Auschwitz visit to attend the next meeting, which would be taken early on the Agenda.

Presentations had been given at the House Assemblies, which were utilised as a tool of dissemination throughout the school.
A recent topic had been concerned with Remembrance.

In this respect, compliments had been received on participation by pupils in the Carnoustie Service of Remembrance.
060/14
HIGHER HISTORY EXAMINATION UPDATE

Angus Council had completed the investigations relating to the History examination results issue, with measures introduced to avoid recurrence. Remarking had been expedited, with some successes, and without any downgrading. A total of 19 pupils had been involved.

Mr F Booth advised that Mrs P Stephen had offered to meet with parents, accompanied by him, and that he had met with some parents on an individual basis.
Mr A Crozier asked Mr F Booth to prepare a summary of the whole school SQA results for the 2014 diet for presentation at the next meeting.

061/14
HEAD TEACHER REPORT
Mr F Booth reported upon the e-bulletin having been issued to approximately 70% of the parent body, with the highest uptake being of parents of younger pupils.
Paper copies of the bulletin had also been distributed via pupils.

He emphasised that his decision to retire was for personal and family reasons.

He had given Angus Council advance notice with a view to the position being advertised expeditiously in order to appoint a successor with whom he could have a period of handover prior to retiral in the first week of March 2015. Notwithstanding this, he was prepared to extend his service by a further two weeks, if required.

The Parent Council Chair, or a nominee, would be involved in the selection process. 
Mrs G Alcorn, Chemistry, had accepted a position at Arbroath Academy, but her release would be determined by the ability to backfill. The post had been advertised on an all-Angus basis, and arrangements had been made with Mr R Goodman, Principal Teacher of Science, over contingency backfill. He advised that no pupils would be affected adversely.
There was no supply teacher available for Mrs Gallagher, Computing Studies, who would proceed to maternity leave in the near future. However, in light of the forthcoming retiral of Mrs C Kinghorn, in June 2015, Angus Council had agreed to a request from Mr F Booth that a full time post be advertised in Computing Studies. Applications had been received from a candidate outwith Angus, and it was hoped that an appointment could be made prior to the next meeting of the Parent Council. It was the intention of Mrs Gallagher to return to her teaching duties before the start of next session.
Regarding curriculum development, progress was being made with the new Highers, with meetings of teachers being held, including in-service days in November, in order to share practice, and materials, between schools.

Mr Booth gave a brief description/presentation about Growth Mindset and suggested that a presentation on Mindset be arranged for a future meeting.

A new national exam performance toolkit called INSIGHT was now being used across Angus schools to examine school and individual pupil performances in national exams        He would give further details on the use of INSIGHT at the next meeting.

Mr F Booth left the meeting at this juncture
062/14
CARNOUSTIE ACHIEVERS FEEDBACK
In thanking the members who had assisted at the ceremony, Mr K Lee reported upon building on the experience of the inaugural event held in 2013, and that the occasion had been successful, with only one concern over an individual who had not been included, that was readily resolved.
The event had been conducted within a shorter time scale that 2013.

The members recorded appreciation to Mr K Lee for his management of this initiative.

The availability of finance in the Parent Council budget to assist with the outlay, was noted.

.063/14 TAYSIDE SCHOOL ACADEMIC AWARDS CEREMONY
Mr A Crozier would relay, to the appropriate parties, complaints made to Mr K Lee that the ceremony had been rather long.
064/14
PARENT COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES MEETING FEEDBACK
Mrs M Williamson had spoken over issues, including Wi-Fi, and concerns of other Parent Councils were noted. Timeous progress was being made with the learning monitoring system. 

Completion was requested of a questionnaire on potential subjects for discussion.  
065/14
SPTC INFORMATION AND TRAINING SESSION “PARENT COUNCIL ESSENTAILS” FEEDBACK
It was noted that none of the members could attend, and that the next session would be held in the Woodlands Hotel, Broughty Ferry.
066/14
SCHOOL TERM AND HOLIDAY DATES 2017/18 AND 2018/19 CONSULTATION
Mr M Finlayson would re-issue the e-mail to members for individual comment.
067/14
PUBLICITY FOR PARENT COUNCIL
Mrs B Morrison advised of a forthcoming meeting of parents of pupils with ASN, where she would describe the role of the Parent Council.
068/14
TEACHER OF THE YEAR NOMINATION

Mrs B Morrison reported upon nominating Mrs L Sleeman, Support for Learners, for the National Teacher of the Year Award 2013.
She would circulate details to members for consideration of a teacher for the 2014 award.

069/14 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting would be held in the Conference Room, Carnoustie High School, on Tuesday 20 January 2015 at 1900 hours. 
Malcolm J B Finlayson

CHSPC
11 December 2014
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